MATANUSKA-SUSITNA BOROUGH INFORMATION MEMORANDUM IM No. 22-194

SUBJECT: A RESOLUTION OF THE MATANUSKA-SUSITNA BOROUGH ASSEMBLY
AMENDING THE PROVISION OF A ONE-TIME WAIVER OF LANDFILL FEES FOR UP
TO FOUR DUMPSTERS FOR THE BIG LAKE AREA AND REMOVAL OF UP TO THIRTY
JUNK VEHICLES FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023.

AGENDA OF: September 6, 2022
Assembly Action:
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MANAGER RECOMMENDATION: Present to the Assembly for consideration.
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ATTACHMENT (S) : Fiscal Note: YES NO X
Resolution Serial No. 22-083(2 pp)

SUMMARY STATEMENT :

This resolution is at the request of Assembly Member Tew. The
community has arranged for a community cleanup to target the areas
near West Sunrise Drive and South Medora Cross Street to take place
approximately from 09-02-2022 through 09-06-2022. After community
members assessed the cleanup areas, it was discovered that junk cars
and other large debris need to be removed.

The previously approved resolution had a specific scope of work and

all of the appropriated money will not be used. The thirty junk cars
near West Peaceful Place were dealt with in a unique way to be more
efficient with the public’s money. Traditionally, vehicles are
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removed and brought to the Central Landfill. After they are at the
landfill, a thirty-day legal process starts. After that time
elapses, the vehicles are removed to a salvage yard; resulting in
an additional tow.

With this current cleanup, the MSB initiated an in-place impound
technique. Essentially, the MSB tagged the thirty vehicles and the
legal process has started with vehicles in their current location
at West Peaceful Place. After thirty days, the vehicles will be
removed and taken to a salvage yard directly, eliminating the need
for a second tow. This change will result in a savings, which
allows for a change in the scope of work to include the removal of
additional items recognized by the community with this current
cleanup; without costing more money.

RECOMMENDATION OF ADMINISTRATION:
Staff recommends the Assembly consider this request.
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